
 Sacred Heart of Jesus 
Council 7557 

Broussard, Louisiana 

         Meeting: October 14, 2024            
Location: Fr. Louie Multipurpose Room  

OPEN MEETING, Meal will be served at 7:00pm 

 Supreme Website   
www.kofc.org        
State Website 
www.louisianakc.org 
Council Website  
www.kc7557.com    
Follow on Facebook  
kofc 7557  

Grand Knight’s email 
address:  johntilly24@ 

gmail.com 
     Cell Phone: 337-258

-5512 

 
A reflection from Supreme Chaplain Archbishop William E. Lori 

 

Supreme Chaplain’s Challenge 
“Today, every Christian is called to proclaim in word and deed that Jesus is the 
Christ.  We must never lose the awe and wonder of recognizing Jesus as the 
Messiah and Savior, especially when we encounter him in the sacrament of pen-
ance and in the Mass. 
Challenge: This month, we are challenged to make Peter’s profession of faith – 
“You are the Messiah” – a frequent aspiration, or short prayer, you recite 
throughout each day, perhaps writing it down some place you will see it regularly 
to remind yourself.” 

 

Prayer 
 
“Lord Jesus, open my ears to hear the good news of your kingdom and set my 
heart free to love and serve you joyfully.  May nothing keep me from following 
you with all my heart, mind, and strength.” 
 
Amen… 

OCTOBER  2024 LECTURER’S REPORT 

October   
 
4-6 State Golf Tournament 
6 Donut Sunday  
14  Business Meeting/Columbus Day 
19 State Horseshoe Tournament 
21  4th Degree Meeting 
26 Buddy Walk 
28 Officer’s Meeting 

Supreme Knight 
Patrick Kelly 
State Deputy 
Vince Whittington 
District Deputy 
Paul Gisclair 
Chaplain 
Fr. Casey Dugas 
Grand Knight 
John Tilly 
Deputy Grand Knight 
John Prejean 
Chancellor  
Kenny Inzerella 
Recorder 
Trevor Menard 
Financial Secretary 
Paul Gisclair 
Treasurer 
Kenny Boudreaux 
Lecturer 
Bert Winders 
Advocate 
Michael Malagarie 
Warden  
Walter Duhon  
Guards 
Peter Ballew 
Zachary Ballew 
Trustees 
Mike Comeaux-3 
Scott Boudreaux–2 
Michael Gerald -1 
 
 
 
 



Happy Birthday Brothers 

We are still looking for new members to join the Knights. If you 
know of someone, please reach out to them the following ways.  You 
can give them a form 100, go  online at KofC.org/JoinUs, or use your 
smartphone and scan the QR code to the right to take you to the web-
site to sign up.  The free membership has been extended to the new 
fraternal year.  Use the code BlessedMcGivney to take advantage.   

 Council News  
 
The October meeting is a fraternal benefits night.  This is an open meeting, please bring your wife, kids, or 
friends.  Pat Dubois has graciously agreed to cook for us and has a great meal planned.  
 
The Council and District Soccer challenge were held in conjunction with the St. Pius Council.  It was a bit 
hot, but the kids did great and everyone had a great time!  We had one winner from our council, Mary Grace 
Tilly.  
 
We will again be cooking for the Acadiana Downs’ Syndrome Buddy Walk on October 26th.  The Buddy 
Walk is in downtown Lafayette at Parc International.  We will be cooking, wrapping, and serving 600 ham-
burgers.  This is a really wonderful event and I encourage anyone to come help out and experience it.  
 
It is also time for our Annual Citizenship Essay.  Every year we sponsor an essay for 8th graders on a specific 
topic.  The topic this year is "What are the two most important virtues for an elected leader to possess, 
and why? How can you determine if a leader has these virtues?" Applications have already gone out to 
8th grade students at St. Cecilia, but if you know of another 8th grader that would like to participate, please let 
me know.   

Chris Haley Fr. Michael Delcam-
bre Arthur Rabalais Joey Hebert Peter Ballew 

Trey Patin Will Blanchard Lonnie Hebert Shawn Robicheaux Javis Tauzin 

Michael Gerald Christopher Fero Brandon Fruge Blaine Boutte Robert Siffert 

Jacob Ballew Brandon Prejean Paul Romero Dean Babin Robert Richard 

Rod Touchet Deacon Joe Trahan Kenric Theriot Michael Mayer Glenn Abraham 

Leon Williamson     



KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 

This month’s Knight of the Month has been an active Knight for many years.  He is a frequent volunteer at our 
many events and has worked with the cooking crew for longer than I have been a Knight.  He is also active in 
the parish, including working the screens at mass for the slideshow and readings. When our council needed 
help with cooking for meals, he was happy to step up and volunteer once again.  Please help me to congratu-
late October’s Knight of the Month, Pat Dubois.  

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 

This couple are both members of Christian Charities at our parish where they help those in need in the Brous-
sard area.  They worked on the Back to School drive that insured that less fortunate children in our community 
had the school supplies they needed to start the year.  He was part of the crew that built the wonderful new 
confessional in the church, and helped St. Ceclia School as well by buffing and painting the flag pole out 
front.  Please help me to congratulate the October Family of the Month, Todd and Rosemary Guillory.  

SOCCER CHALLENGE WINNERS 


